
 

 

 
New registration requirements for classroom teachers and school leaders 

holding a Permanent or Professional certificate, and Teaching Assistant Level III 
certificate holders effective July 1, 2016 

 
The 2015-2016 New York State Budget added a new provision to the Education Law which 
requires that, beginning in school year 2016-2017, all holders of teaching certificates, teaching 
assistance certificates, and educational leadership certificates which are valid for life 
(Permanent, Professional and Teaching Assistant Level III) register with the Department every 
five years and that the holders of the Professional and Teaching Assistant Level III certificates 
complete one hundred hours of continuing teacher and leader education during the five year 
registration period.   
 
If a certificate holder is not currently practicing in New York at the time the holder is due to 
register with the Department, the certificate holder will be exempt from the registration 
requirement. These certificate holders will indicate to the Department that they are not 
currently practicing in New York and do not want to be registered.  
 
If the holder of a Professional or Level III Teaching Assistant certificate is not practicing as a 
teacher, teaching assistant Level III or educational leader in a school district or Board of 
Cooperative Educational Services in New York State, they will be exempt from the continuing 
teacher and leader education requirement.  
 
Continuing teacher and leader education must be provided by a Department approved sponsor 
in order to count toward the requirement.  
 
The deadlines for registration will be determined on a rolling basis and the schedule will be 
posted on the Office of Teaching Initiatives website, http://www.highered.nysed.gov/tcert/, 
later this year. 
 
Any change of name or address for a certificate holder must be updated by the holder in the 
TEACH system within thirty days of any such change; any certificate holder who fails to inform 
the Department of his or her new address may be subject to moral character review.   
 
The Department will establish regulations prescribing the registration process and the required 
Continuing Teacher and Leader Education coursework later this year.   
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